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Big thanks to club members 

displaying their CRCC banners 

& flags when showing their  

vehicles. 

It gives good publicity for our 

club when the banners are 

shown on our great cars and 

trucks. 
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Welcome to NEW Members 

Memberships are overdue. If you have not renewed your 

membership then you will be removed from the membership list, the 
Facebook group and most importantly you will cease to get this News-
letter emailed to you. You don’t want that to happen so renew your 
membership now. 

 

Best wishes for speedy recoveries to all club members 
that are unwell, injured or feeling under the weather this 
past month. 



 
 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 Vince Blanchard 

Welcome to NEW Members 

 
 

Hello to Life members and Members, 

Bathurst will be here shortly, it will be interesting to see the Camaro and 

Mustang go head to head. Sad to see no Holden and Ford rivalry. It’s a 

bit like Drive-Inns. We had Boondall, Strathpine, Aspley and Caboolture 

and now I think we just have Yatala. 

 

A Big thank you to the out-going committee for all their efforts and 

hard work. 

To the new committee I thank you for putting your hand up. I’m looking 

forward to working with you all. Pease note there are still positions va-

cant, if you are thinking about joining the committee and are not sure 

ring me or someone on the committee, we would love to hear from you. 

To all those having birthdays, I wish you the best on your special day. 

Please remember meeting first Wednesday every month. 

 

Drive carefully. 

 

Vince  

 



 

Hi Guys 
 
I hope you all have had a great month. Vince was talk-
ing about Bathurst with the Camaros and Mustangs. 
Just wait till the new mid engine Corvette C8 gets here. 
Hopefully it will be here next year. 
Speaking of which I think its about time I talked about the new C8. It was released 
to the public about a month or so ago. 
Engine: 6.2-liter V8, 495 hp and 470 lb-ft of torque (with performance exhaust) / Trans-
mission: Eight-speed dual-clutch / 0-60: less than 3 seconds, with launch control. 
The original development mule for the new C8 Corvette, a wide body Commodore 
Ute with a big wing and an engine in the bed. It was called Blackjack and wears a 
pugnacious Holden front end grafted to a C7 cabin that leads to the suggestion of a 
pickup bed.  The wing was on upside down to generate lift when developing the 
suspension.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 
David Spencer 

 
 
I will use photos and comments of club runs that have been put up on Facebook 
unless the poster wishes me not to. Please let me know if I cant use your photos 
or comments. I will try to credit the photos to the poster when I use them. 
 
If you would like to see different things included then please email me your sug-
gestions and I will try to add them where I can.  
 
My email address is editor@crcc.com.au 
 
 

mailto:editor@crcc.com.au


 

President Vince Blanchard  0412 171 787 president@crcc.com.au 

Vice President Rod Constable  0418 953 294 vice.president@crcc.com.au 

Secretary Olive Jones 0407 640 993  secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer Donna-Marie Hinds  0412 763 996 treasurer@crcc.com.au 

Membership Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  membership@crcc.com.au 

Run Coordinator  Ray Peach  0417 759 784 run.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Editor David Spencer 0409 808 078 editor@crcc.com.au 

Dating Officer (Club Registration) Ray Bland  0417 063 350  dating.officer@crcc.com.au 

Show and Shine Coordinator Vacant  show.shine.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Swap Meet Coordinator  Vacant  swap.meet.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Property Member Tim Howe 0428 989 646  property@crcc.com.au 

QLD Historic Motoring Council Rep John Hogg 0407 462 859 qhmc@crcc.com.au 

Webmaster/Social Media  Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Workshop Coordinator Vacant  workshop.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Christmas Function Sue Droughton   xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Assistant Christmas Function Richard Droughton   asst.xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Catering Convenor Noel Jones 0418 885 584  catering.convenor@crcc.com.au 

 Australian Business Number: 
41 840 743 851 

Postal Address: 
Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 

PO Box 1668 
CABOOLTURE QLD 4510  

Bank Account Details: 

BSB: 064405 Corporated Association Number: 
IA13344 Acct No: 10132504 

Name: Caboolture Regional Car 
Club  

 
 
 

Welcome to the New Committee for the next year. 

Members Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/349266862672102/ 

Buy, Sell and Swap Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/786527215112939/ 

Show, Shine and Swap Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/2381083058881072/ 

Impromptu Runs Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/755334021553461/ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/349266862672102/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/786527215112939/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2381083058881072/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/755334021553461/


 

 

Club Members Response to Kevie’s Facebook request to Show our Classics. 

 



 

 

Club Members Response to Kevie’s Facebook request to Show our Classics. 

 



 

Please indicate your attendance by visiting the 
events section on the Club's Facebook page or 
by contacting Ray on 0417 063 350 
or run.coordinator@crcc.com.au  

October -  2019 

Unless otherwise stated, the run departure points are Caboolture BP South or BP North 

depending on direction of the run.  

Welcome to Ray Pietsch as our new run coordinator. 

New runs/events coming soon …. 

Sat 16th November ~ BURPENGARY CAMERA CLUB OPEN DAY 

Burpengary Camera Club Open Day. Lions Hall, Maitland Road, Burpengary. 

Club cars requested. Approximately 11:30am arrival to 2:00pm. Free BBQ 

and photos-shoot for all cars. Drinks available. 

Members of the Burpengary KPS Theatre Group will be in attendance and 

dressing to the era. Please assist the Burpengary Camera Club by attending 

and supporting its open day in your classic.  

Meet BP South by 10:50am for a 11:10am departure. 

Event posted on behalf of the CRCC Run Coordinator and Eva Baker.  

Sun 1st December ~ Christmas Party 

Christmas BBQ Buffet and Barefoot Bowls. The Lakes Sports Club Caboolture. 

Lucky Door prizes and the Christmas Santa Cash raffle on the day. 

Cost: Members of CRCC (Life, Ordinary & Associate) - $15.00 pp 

 Friends & Family (except children under 12 years) - $30.00 pp 

 Children Under 12 years - $8.00 pp 

 See the full announcement on the next page. 

mailto:run.coordinator@crcc.com.au


 

 



 

 

 

Public Events Coming Up from Facebook 



 

, truck and bike show with various trophies up for grabs. Car and vintage 
aircraft display with driving events including dirt drags, spear-a-spud and 
go-to-whoa. Food, drinks, bar and band 'til late. This is a great day and 
supports the Endeavour Foundation. 
Meet at BP North at 07:30 for a 07:45 departure, stopping at Woodford 
(opposite the Woodford Village Hotel) to allow other members to join. Then 
a short, picturesque drive to Archer Falls Airfield. 
Entrance fee: $10.00 per person. There will also be a $50 voucher to be 
won on this run as well.  

 

Members Page 

This page is intended for club members advertisements and notices. If you want 
to promote your business, buy, sell, swap or add something to the page please 
send an email to the editor. 
My email address is editor@crcc.com.au 

Club Merchandise for Sale 

Baseball and Bucket Hats, $15.00 each  

 

 

 

 

Windscreen Banners,  Two types; $20.00 (old design) and $25.00 (new design) each.  
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Christmas Eve / Christmas Day/ New Year's Eve / New Year's Day … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each Thursday  & Friday Night:  

 Rick’s Garage & Diner, 14-16 Margaret Street, Palmwoods. 5:00pm to 10:30pm.   

 Make own arrangements. 

Each Friday Night: 

 Munch Inn, corner Beaudesert Road and Elizabeth Street, Acacia Ridge. 

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 5:15pm for a 5:30pm departure. 

 Petrie Markets Old Petrie Town . Meet BP South Caboolture at  6:30pm. 

1st Friday, Noosa's Classic Steel Pitstop:  

 Noosa Civic. Be there by 6:00pm. 

Each Saturday and Sunday:  

 Esk, Nanango, Kenilworth, Gympie, Gold Coast, Sunshine Coast, Beachmere, Bribie Island. Run to be        

 organised prior to the event by an appointed run organiser. 

1st Saturday. Cars and Coffee Brisbane: 

 37 Turbo Drive, Cooparoo. From 6:30am. 

3rd Saturday, Cars and Coffee Jindalee: 

 34 Goggs road Jindalee. From 7:30am. 

Every Saturday Morning,  Donut Derelicts Down Under at Old Petrie Town  

 901 Dayboro Road Whiteside Old Petrie Town.  From 7am to 10am. 

 Gold and Sunshine Coast regions.  Bribie Island. 

 Caloundra to Noosa and Redcliffe.  Moreton Bay region. 

 Scarborough.  Somerset region. 

 Woody Point.  



 

 

2nd Sunday, Cars and Coffee Samford BGS Classic Cars: 

 Spokes Shop 14, 19 Main Street Samford Village.  From 7:30am. 

1st and 3rd Saturday. Redcliffe, Scarborough or Sandgate Cruise:  

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 7:15pm. Destination to be decided on the night. 

1st Sunday. Poison Kandy Klothing and Memorabilia:  

 Hotrods, Muscle Cars, Motorcycles and Car Enthusiasts. 8:00am to 10:00am. Shop 10,  

 Frizzo Road, Palmview. Next to the Ettamogah Pub. 

2nd Sunday. Happy Valley Caloundra for Breakfast:  

 BYO food, drinks and chairs. Meet 'Big Fish' at 7:30am for a 8:00am departure.  

 Happy Valley is the hubbub hanging over Caloundra’s Clark Place Park, on the shores of Bulcock  Beach.  

RUN ETIQUETTE 

To ensure that their vehicle has adequate fuel to reach the destination or the next planned fuel stop. Refuelling the vehicle should be done before refuelling 

oneself! Run departures will not be delayed for those vehicles needing last-minute fuel particularly if there has been an ample opportunity to fill-up before 

the run departs. 

Urged to be on time for the commencement of the run and/or event. Should a member be running late and wishes to commence the run with the group, 

he/she should contact the run coordinator. Similarly if members wish to join en-route.  

Urged to keep together wherever possible, particularly in built-up areas. This will minimise the necessity of continually stopping to regroup which can be 

hazardous. It is realised that keeping together in built-up areas can be difficult, but often those caught at traffic lights will catch-up to those in front as they 

themselves are slowed by lights. 

 

Not permitted to overtake the designated run leader. However participants may move about within the group, overtaking when safe and legal. 

 

Encouraged to remain with the group until the agreed dispersal point at the end of the event. This also applies to static events such as car shows.  

Encouraged to carry a small portable UHF CB radio and set to Channel 9. Such radios are relatively inexpensive, and have ranges varying from around one to 

five kilometres. They are invaluable and a medium by which to keep informed about what is going on, and to let the group know if you have become sepa-

rated or broken-down.  

CONT…... 



  

Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc. 

Minutes of the general Meeting held at Stanmore Hall, Caboolture Historical Village,            

Beerburrum Road, Caboolture.  Wednesday, 4th September, 2019 

1. Opening – The President, Vince Blanchard, declared the meeting open at 7.03pm and welcomed all pre-
sent and advised:  
- As required by O.H & S, please make yourself, new members and visitors in particular, aware of the exits. 
The fire extinguishers is located at the rear of the hall, beside the stage and the southern end of the kitch-
en area along with a fire blanket. 
- In case of an emergency the assemble point on the opposite side of the building to the emergency site. 
For new members the toilets are to be found on the western side of the hall. 
- It’s great to see everyone attending meeting be they Life members, ordinary members or associate mem-
bers. Please be aware though that only Ordinary Members and Life Members have voting rights at the 
meeting and if you are carrying a proxy for anyone else this needs to be handed to the secretary prior to 
each meeting. 

 
2. Attendance – As per ‘Attendance Book’. 
 
3. Apologies – Lance Bower, Garry Essery, Judith & Graham Roberts, John & Rae McGowan, Graham Pitts, Phil 

Vesta, Kevin Huckle, Cameron Denman, Simon Anderson, Jason Burr, Graham Butters, Daryl Knox, Steve 
Smart .  

 
4. New Members –  Shaun Smith  
5. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Moved by Olive Jones and Seconded by John Hogg, that the Minutes of 

the previous meeting be adopted as a true and accurate record. Motion carried . 
6. Business Arising from Minutes –  Nil. 
7. Correspondence – 

 Inward  Letters 
  Samford District Historical Museum Society 
  CBA Bank Statement.   
  Emails 
  As per attached list 
Outward  Letters – Nil 
     Email – Nil 

Secretary, Olive Jones moved and Cathy Kuhrt, Seconded, that Inward correspondence be accepted, and 
outward correspondence be endorsed. Motion carried . 

8. Business Arising from Correspondence –  Nil 
9. Presidents’ Report –. President, Vince Blanchard, reported that we now have 197 members. He went on to 
 wish those members who have had birthdays this month a great birthday. 
 
10. Treasurers’ Report – See attached, 
 Donna Hinds moved, seconded John Hogg that the treasurers report be accepted.  Motion carried. 



 

11. Run Coordinator – Lance Haslewood reported on the run to Regis Age Care last Sunday. 13 cars attended. On 
 arrival morning tea was provided to the participants. A good morning was had by all.  
 

12. Dating Officer – One car was certified for SIV registration during august  

 

13. Webmaster – Lance Haslewood reminded those present that the current Facebook Pages would be shut down 

 to night to be replaced by new ones created using Club ID. 

 

14. Newsletter Editor – Newsletter went out on Tuesday. Please advise David if you have not received the email.  

 

15. Property Officer – Nil. 

 

16. QHMC – Nothing to report until 26 September when QHMC has their own AGM. 

 

16. General Business : 

I. Ian Rodgers -Dirt drags next Sunday at Archer Field, Neurum, as fund raiser for the Endeavour foundation. 

Camping available. 

II. Cathy Kuhrt asked that the Santa Jar from last year’s Christmas party be returned.  

III. Secretary, Olive Jones raised the issue of membership fees. She highlighted the fact that the Club’s annual 

outings to simply run as a club were barely covered by the current Membership Fees and if it wasn’t for 

the profit from the annual Swap, Show & Shine many of the benefits that the members currently enjoy 

could not be afforded. This was backed up by the current Annual Financial Report that showed we had in 

fact operated with a small loss for the past year. After some discussion Ian Rodgers moved and John 

Fenech seconded that we address membership fees at the next meeting. Motion carried. 

IV. John Dickson took the floor. Below is the speech he delivered, as provided by him. 

 

I would like to thank those that have supported me, have wanted me to continue on in the committee, and al-

so to thank Kevin again, for actually stating his opinion, instead of some that are whispering it to others, while 

I'm not present, for this you have my utmost respect. 

I am now in my eighth year at this club, and have been involved with 4 committees, each one becoming more 

bitter than the last ... 

I will however no longer stand for any positions, while there are currently present, certain individuals, on the 

committee. 

At the end of the last GM, I privately stated to Olive, in the presence of John Fennech, formally protesting the 

minutes of the last committee meeting, and the fact that the previous meetings minutes, that were not right, 

and had been voted on and carried, that they be changed to included that Lance had threatened to shoot me 

at the May committee meeting, still had not been updated to state so. 

At that same July meeting, I also protested Olives belittling comments, and follow up berating of me on the se-

cret committee Facebook group, over me advising members of the committee meeting date. 

This was met with what can only be described as bordering on hysterics, from both Olive and Noel, with Noel 

issuing several threats toward me. 

The meeting ended with Noel stating that either Olive resigned or their marriage was over, with Olive then 

tearing out the pages from the minutes book, and resigning, simply from me, protesting, her treatment of me. 

To this date, no one, has contacted me, regarding my protest of the minutes, and given that threats were 

made against me, this i feel, should have been addressed. 

Earlier, when I was asked for my version of what I wanted in those minutes, by Vince, given that the meeting  



 (Continued from previous page) 

had ended without them being recorded, I stated on the post in the committee group, that it needed to be 

discussed with more than one person, as a singular account, would lead to disputes, so from that, Olive rec-

orded in the minutes, that I declined to comment, I also protested that was incorrect. 

In my opinion, minutes have at times, at best been scant, and at other times, appear to be skewed in certain 

directions, that do not fully represent the required legislated, full and accurate account of meetings. 

I am at the point now, of stating this publicly, as nothing has been done, to address both the threats made, 

nor recording the accurate account of them. 

Plus, the requirement of changing the minutes, so that people can actually see what has been going on, will 

soon vanish, as all of these events, will disappear into the abyss of requiring submitting a written request to 

view them, because, ironically, after I had made the protest, and successfully had the minutes changed to 

include Lance threatening to shoot me, a decision was made to delete all the Facebook pages and start new 

ones, thus removing all records of these events from the purview of the membership, thereby sweeping it 

all under the carpet and making it all go away. 

To me, that seems a little more than a coincidence. 

So many good people have been pushed out, and others just simply not returned, not only because of the 

furor over donations, and committee thinning, but also because of the bullying, and intimidation by some, 

against others, and yes, probably even by me complaining about it. 

However, if nothing is said, how will anything change, or people be held accountable, for their actions? 

A few years ago, I was duped by Lance into joining the coup against Devin, and even used as part of the ar-

gument to dismiss him from the club altogether, over Devin shirt fronting me in the kitchen. 

Having now been on the receiving end myself, I feel embarrassed by my actions in the past, and feel that I 

owe him an apology, so if anyone still associates with Devin, please advise him so. 

However, having stated all this, making threats against fellow members, without doubt, completely, and un-

equivocally warrants termination of membership, regardless of who it is.  

For anyone to allow this to happen, and not take action on it, thereby condones such abhorrent behaviour, 

and they should be completely ashamed. 

I'm done trying to do the right thing, only to be vilified for it. 

I Thank you.  

 

John Dickson accepted that the incoming committee would address this. 

 

V. Lucky Door 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18. Meeting Closure. As there was no further business President Vince Blanchard, closed the meeting at 
7.45pm and reminded members that the next meeting would be on Wednesday, 2nd October 2019. 

 

Olive Jones       Vince Blanchard 

       Secretary        President 

Cathy Kuhrt – Road tripper kit Rob Brown – Repco Mug 

Frank Craig- Bucket & Car Cleaning Kit Ray Bland – Repco Mug 

Karyn – Bucket & Car Cleaning Kit  John Turnbull – Repco Mug 

Garry Wills – Bucket & Car Cleaning Kit Bart Geeson - Repco Mug 



 Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 

Annual General Meeting 2019 
Stanmore Hall, Caboolture Historical Village, 

Beerburrum Road, Caboolture. 

Wednesday, 4th September, 2019 
1. President, Vince Blanchard, opened the meeting at 8.05, and thanked everyone for their attendance. 

2. Minutes of Previous AGM, held 5th September, 2018. 

 Secretary, Olive Jones moved that the minutes taken by Lance Haslewood in her absence be accepted as 
 a true and accurate record of the meeting. Seconded, John Fenech. Carried 
3. Business Arising from the minutes - Nil 

4. Presidents’ Report:  President Vince Blanchard presented the following Annual Report of the Club’s activities. 
 Another year has gone bye so fast. The Big news this year C.R.C.C turned 25 [years]. The club celebrated with a large cake, 

badges for all and three of our Founding members in attendance. John Fenech [001], Darryl Norris [002] and Mrs Kris Ma-

zok [005]. John spoke to members of humble beginnings. The club broke away from another, it was originally a Holden 

Club. The club artwork was Darryl’s’ handy work. I believe we are still using this today.  

 One of our members, Karen Fielder had a brush will fame this year. Karen appeared in one of our local newspapers. There 

article was to celebrate International Women’s Day. Pictures of Karen and her Beloved Holden EH Wagon. Good add for 

the club. 

 Minutes of monthly & committee meetings, correspondence in & out. These a just a few of the jobs our secretary Olive 

handles for our members. A Bloody Great Job. Thank you. Money, Bills, Donations. Yes, that’s right, the most listened to 

report at our meeting.  The Treasurer, Donna what can I say, Thank you. 

Will out Members there would be no club. So, we have our membership officer. Lance is always busy at the meetings, tak-

ing fees, writing out receipts. Lance makes the membership cards up, hands out the T shirts. Thankyou Lance for your hard 

work. With over 200 members its stands to reason why your busy.  

Holden three speed gear box, electronic ignition, carbies, this man helps and enlightens us to our beloved cars. Our work-

shop co-ordinator would have his workshop in the break at the monthly meetings. Time and effort well spent at the coffee 

break, Thanks John Dickson watch for John’s exciting info on Facebook. 

Home, contact us, gallery, newsletters, memberships, Constitution and bylaws just to name a few. Yes, CRCC website Lanc-

es’ effort and knowledge of the web and social media is what helps this club look professional and inviting, great effort 

Lance. 

The Social event of the Year just doesn’t happen the Xmas Party the Raffle, Santa and his helpers sway Ray organise this 

end of year Event. Xmas puddings were lovely thank you Olive, Santa and his helpers – Thank you Carl and Kevin. 

A Big thank you Ray. 

Speaking about Food and Coffee, Noel efforts every week going shopping, milk, tea, coffee and the like, don’t go unnoticed. 

Thank you, Noel. 

Lucky Star’s I’ve Been Everywhere comes to mind with Ray & Peter. These Run Coordinators have taken us Bowling, 

BBQ at Bribie, Woodford Pub, Dugong Café and they when Nuts at Salubrious. They even got us a Car Show at Total 

Tools Grand Opening Morayfield. Thankyou Gentlemen for all your hard work and efforts. Kathy & Kris gave us a  



 
night at The Movies. Held at Kathy & Dave’s Place. Rod pitched in with late arvo run, back of Strathpine to Dayboro on to 

the Woodford pub. Great effort Thank you. 

 Once a month a get a reminder telling me a report is due. Our wonderfully Editor, David. Unbelieve what you do. Photos, 

minutes of meetings, for sale, members cars, run news etc. Thankyou David. 

Our dating officer is not a match maker, Rob ensures that all our info is correct, and you are able to get SIV rego and keeps 

a record of his info. Thanks Rob,  a big thank you to Rob and helper Jan. 

As everyone know every year, we have our Show and Shine & Swap Meet. Judges, Trophies, sponsors etc. this year our co-

ordinators did a great job of having people in place and everything done before a much-needed break. Great Effort Kevin 

& Carl . Thankyou. Where there is a show and shine there is a Swap Meet, Cathy and David with the help of Jason made 

this year a ripper. Early morning start, people on gates for swappers and public, a Big thank you to this trio one of the big-

gest & best show and shine and swap I’ve seen. 

Flags, Banners and Flashing light one name comes to mine – Tim. Tim looks after the legendary container which stores all 

our gear, Thanks Tim 

This year we have seen some discussions on SIV’s rego in the like. John drives to the bad side of town (Southside) for 

meeting Qld Historic motoring and Council and brings all the juicy bits back, Thanks John 

With all the goings and comings, events, Bevan on the door, raffles, it’s all the members who help all through the year 

with out volunteers we couldn’t do what we do  

A Big Thank you to all our volunteers. 

CRCC the perfect club for the car enthusiast, look forward to another year. 

Thanks, drive safely Vince. 

Moved Vince Blanchard, Seconded, David Spencer that the Presidents Report be accepted. Carried 

5. Treasurer’s Annual Report  

 Moved Donna Hinds, seconded Tim Howe that the Auditors report of the club financial activities be ac
 cepted. Motion Carried. 
6. General Business  
 Ian Rodgers moved, John Fenech seconded, that Membership fees be addressed at the next General 
 Meeting and set at that time for the following year (2020-2021). 
7. President, Vince Blanchard, moved that all positions be declared vacant. 

8. Chairperson, Mr John Fenech, announced or called for the following for Club positions and Management 

Committee positions to be filled: 

 Management Committee Positions: 

President: Vince Blanchard, Nominated from the floor by David Spencer, seconder Tim Howe. Nomination 
accepted. Carried. 

Vice President: Rod Constable. Nominated by Cathy Kuhrt, Seconded by Dave Kuhrt. Nomination accepted. 
Carried.  

Secretary: Olive Jones. Nominated from the floor by Bart Geeson, seconded Tim Howe, Nomination accept-
ed. Carried. 

Treasurer: Donna Hinds. Nominated by Olive Jones, Seconded by Noel Jones, Nomination accepted. Carried. 



 

Newsletter Editor: David Spencer. Nominated from the floor by Ray Bland, seconded Cathy Kuhrt. Nomina-
tion accepted. Carried. 

QHMC Representative: John Hogg. Nominated by Olive Jones, Seconded by Lance Haslewood. Nomination 
accepted. 

Dating Officer (SIV registrations): Ray Bland, Self-nominated, Seconded by Lance Haslewood. Nomination 
accepted.  Carried 

 Swap Meet Coordinator: Vacant. 
 Show & Shine Coordinator: Vacant. 
 Run Coordinator: Ray Peach. Self-nominated, seconded Cathy Kuhrt, Carried. 

Membership Officer: Lance Haslewood. Nominated by Garry Wills, Seconded by David Walker. Nomination 
accepted. Carried. 
 

Club Positions without obligation to attend Committee Meetings unless otherwise requested: 
Property Officer: Tim Howe. Nominated from the floor by Cathy Kuhrt, seconded, Noel Jones. Nomination 

accepted. Carried. 
Webmaster/Social Media Administrator: Lance Haslewood. Nominated by Kevin Huckle, Seconded by Ray 

Bland. Nomination accepted. Carried. 1 vote against. 
Workshop Coordinator: Vacant 
Christmas Function Coordinator. Richard and Sue Droughton. Nominated Olive Jones, seconded Noel Jones.  

Carried.  Not present at the meeting to acknowledge election. 
Catering Convenor. Noel Jones. Nominated Olive Jones, seconded Ray Bland. Nomination accepted. 

 
9. Appointment of Auditor for the Club. 

 John Fenech moved, and Donna Hinds seconded that the Club look at getting another Financial Auditor 
for the next financial year.  This to be investigated and reported upon at the next general meeting of the 
club. 

 
 

10. Newly elected President, Vince Blanchard closed the meeting at 8.55pm. The next AGM to be held 
Wednesday, 2nd September 2020. 
 

 

Olive Jones      Vince Blanchard 

Secretary      President. 

Voting Rights 

Members please be aware that only Full financial members and Life Members are allowed to move 

‘motions’ and vote on motions moved at any meeting of the club. Associate members have no rights 

on these occasions.  

Also note that any members/person carrying the proxy of a ‘Full’ Member or ‘Life’ Member needs to 

lodge these with the secretary prior to each meeting they have been given this right for. 



 Membership Form  



 Membership Renewal  

Membership renewal is due on 30th June.  Payment ($30.00) is to accompany a fully-completed member-

ship renewal form to reach the club no later than 30th June.   Forms are available from the website or 

from the membership officer. 

 

Similarly, life members are also required to complete a membership renewal form which is to be received 

no later than 30th June. 

 

Members are urged to read Section 12 of the By-Laws which details membership renewal requirements.  

Here’s excerpt … 

 

Membership 

Life Membership 

To remain an 'active' Life Member of The Association, the Life Member is to return to the   

Membership Officer a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 

 

Membership Fee 

The membership fees shall be such a sum as the members shall so determine at any General 

Meeting.  Until otherwise determined shall be: 

Ordinary Membership, $30.00 per annum. 

Associate Membership, $10.00 per annum. 

Life Membership, Honorary. 

Each new member upon joining shall purchase a Club shirt. 

No membership fee is payable by Life Members. 

 

Membership Renewal 

To retain active/financial membership of The Association, each member must return to the 

Membership Officer, a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 

A membership will be automatically terminated if a membership renewal form is not         

submitted or membership fees are in arrears for two (2) months following the renewal 

date. 

 

Facebook: 

 

The club’s Facebook Group is a closed group, ie., members only.  To remain a member of the Facebook 

Group, membership renewal payments must be received by 30th June. 



 



 



 

Just ask and you might be surprised what we have. 

We are not just a business, we are 'Car Enthusiasts'.  

We offer an assortment of auto parts for your: 
 Holden FJ to Early Commodore.                       
Ford XK to XF, including F-Trucks.  

Rubbers & Rubber Kits.  
Internal & External Lenses.  

Clips & Screws. 
Door Handles, Window Winders, Kick Panels & Blank Door Cards. 

Locks & Ignitions. 
Pinch Weld, Trim Clips & Plugs. 

Dimmer switch, pedal pads & lock knobs. 

DES & KAREN FIEDLER…..44 Kelmor Court, Elimbah 4516…..PH: 0431471843/0407287551 

https://www.facebook.com/Fiedlers-Old-Skool-Holden-Garage

